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Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am not an Australian myself, but for the past fourteen years, I have worked with Australian expatriates at four different posts in Asia.  One particularly frustrating experience for Australian citizens is the lack of understanding and inflexiblity of Australian universities in accepting academic credentials earned by Australian children in non-Australian schools abroad.  While the IB (International Baccalaureate) diploma is well-accepted by Australian universities, American credentials are not well-understood by many Australian universities.  If Australian citizens attend an American school abroad, they are held to higher standards than non-citizens applying to the same university, and in my opinion, to higher standards than Australians in Australia.  Specifically, universities seem to make admission decisions entirely based on SAT results, a college entrance exam used by American universities.  However, American universities NEVER use the SAT in isolation, but rather in conjunction with other data such as the student's high school performance.  Many Australian universities use only the SAT score, although that test was never designed to be used alone as a university entrance criterion. Time and again, Australian citizen students have found themselves feeling "punished" for having spent time in American-style schools overseas because of the Australian universities' strict (and inaccurate) interpretation of the American high school credential.  This lack of knowledge of the US credential also works against international students with American school backgrounds who wish to study in Australia, but because they are not Australian citizens (and thus will pay higher fees), they are sometimes given greater flexibility in the admission process.  

Regards,

Beth Kramer

